Town of Washington
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
March 23, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:  Bob Williams, Al Krygeris, Thomas Marshall
1.2 Visitors: Ron Max
2.0 Minutes: Williams motioned to approve the minutes of March 16, 2017, Krygeris second all voted in favor. 
IMPORTANT DATES:
March 30, 2017, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall
April 4, 2017, Planning Board meeting 6:30 pm at the Town Hall
April 8, 2017, Park & Rec. Easter Egg Hunt 10:00 am Town Hall
April 12, 2017, Park & Rec. meeting 6:00 pm at the Town Hall

DID YOU KNOW? 
Selectman, 1 for 3 years:      Tom Marshall   201 votes,    declared elected
Town Clerk, 1 for 3 years:     Jane Barkie     200 votes,   declared elected
Treasurer, 1 for 1 year:     Linda Roy         229 votes, declared elected
Fire Chief
      Dave DeFosse (write-in)         119 votes,      declared elected
      Brian Moser    (write-in)           87 votes
Planning Board, 2 for 3 years:
        Paul Dulac                           170 votes,     declared elected
        Andrew Hatch                    162 votes,   declared elected
Library Trustee, 1 for 3 years: Elaine Kay      205 votes,   declared elected
Trust Fund Trustee, 1 for 3 years:   Jim Russell      200 votes,    declared elected
Cemetery Trustee, 1 for 3 years:       Phil Barker      189 votes,    declared elected
Congratulations to all those elected...

Ballot Questions:
Accessory Dwelling changes to the Land Use Ordinance      150 Yes, 56 No      Passed

Sign ordinance change for the Land Use Ordinance                145 Yes, 49 No     Passed

Amend the Land Use Ordinance relating to Road/Shore Frontage, 146 Yes, 45 No     Passed

Shall the two session form of town meeting no longer be valid,    113 Yes, 98 No     Passed

                We will have a single day town meeting on Tuesday next year.    

Load Limits have been posted for all class V and VI roads. All Class V roads limited to 6 tons and Class VI roads limited to 1 ton until further notice. Please contact Ed Thayer highway superintendent at 603-495-3641 with any questions


New Hours for the Washington Food Pantry
1st Tuesday of the Month 10:00 to 12:00 pm
2nd Thursday of the Month 3:00 to 5:00 pm
We would like to welcome Sue Hofstetter as our new Food Pantry Volunteer
Any questions feel free to contact Sue at 603-495-0262

 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 Shawn Voisine requesting a building permit to construct a 26’ X 26’ detach garage. Dave Barkie (builder) proved the shoreland permit Zoning Board of Adjustment had requested,  Tabled for further investigation. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Janice Philbrick, confirmed that the property on Coolidge Road does have an expired septic tank, Health Officer advised resident that a new septic design will be needed and be expedient. 
4.2 Greg Colby (Vachon Clukay) town auditor, working on the town audit for 2016.
4.3 Bob Adamek to see if the Town Hall will be open the last Saturday this month, so the APDVD district could hold their meeting at the Town Hall. The selectmen advise town hall will be open and usable. 
4.4 David Drazba, Dan Scully (architects) met with the selectmen and Ed Thayer with moving forward with the meeting house municipal project and the fire/rescue municipal project. David expressed to the board having (LCHIP) on board for such projects. The selectmen discussed article # 35 Old School House Planning and asking for their assistance in moving forward. The selectmen asked for additional information, RE: fee for self-managing these projects. 
4.5 Warren Dostie (Sales Consultant) from Morton Buildings and Chief DeFosse reviewed the conceptual plan for the fire/rescue building. Warren reviewed what they can provide for the construction and provided pictures of previously built buildings. Selectmen asked for pricing for shell and separate quote for the interior, Warren expressed he needs about a week to provide such information.  
4.6 Anthony Costello, (A.C. Engineer) reviewed the fire/rescue plans for the subsurface system and wetlands. The select board suggested that Anthony reaches out to Ed Thayer for further planning.   

4.6 Brian Moser asking to see if he could keep his existing phone and stipend pay. The selectmen agreed that Moser could keep his current phone as long as he establishes his own contract. The selectmen will review stipend pay with Chief DeFosse in a timely manner. DeFosse to process necessary paperwork for phone transfer. 
5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Chief DeFosse
5.1.2 Discussed the budget with selectmen and the additional responsibilities of the fire Chief now that fire/rescue will run under one department and one set of by-laws.
5.2 Ed Thayer
5.2.1 Spoke with the selectmen regarding the hiring of Dale Havunen with a full-time position under the Solid Waste budget effective April 1, 2017. Williams motioned to hire Dale Havunen as full-time position under Solid Waste, Krygeris second all voted in favor. The selectmen welcome Dale to the team.
5.2.2 Discussed the approved Capital Reserve Funds and purchasing of equipment along with the status of the leasing of the exhaust system. Selectmen authorized Ed with needed purchasing. 
5.2.3 Reviewed the fire/rescue municipal project and the relocation of town employees. 
5.3 Chief Murdough
5.3.1 Discussed a personnel matter.  
6.0 PUBLIC: 
6.1 Ron Max provided information on a company called ( Window Master) for the restoration of windows for commercial and residential. The selectmen appreciated his information that was given. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1 New Hampshire Business Review Vol. 39-No.6 public reading file.
7.2 The Business Journal Vol. # 2 March 2017 public reading file.
7.3 New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration, (Inventory of Property Transfer), forward to the assessors for processing.
7.4 New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services provided (2) notices of expired subsurface systems for tm. # 20/62 and 20/152, placed in property file
7.5 Email from Bob Zahn asking is there any possibility of attracting a competing internet provider into this town? The selectmen welcome any and all internet provider’s who may wish to do business in Washington. 
7.6 New Hampshire Municipal Association provided a copy of the 2017 supplement to the 2016 edition of the (NHMA) informational publication for the town and school meeting moderators, entitled Town Meeting and School Meeting Handbook. file
7.7 Vantage Trust Company (employee pension) asking for a vote the revised amendment. file
7.8 New Hampshire Municipal Association Legislative Bulletin # 12 public reading file.  
7.9 Property Transfer Survey tm. # 24-116, DeFosse to forward to the assessors. 
7.10 Scully/Architects, Washington’s Old School House Proposal for building Assessment Report. 
7.11 Scully/Architects provided a draft document for construction for the Washington Meeting House. 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS: 
8.1 The selectmen agreed to pay increases for town staff as of approved budget.

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 
9.1 Krygeris motioned to approve the rental of Camp Morgan on April 9, 2017, and for Williams to sign on behalf of the select-board Marshall second all voted in favor. 
9.2 Marshall motioned to  appoint Williams as chair of the select board for the ensuing year Krygeris second all voted in favor.
9.3 The selectmen discussed financing with Lake Sunapee Bank; Krygeris motioned for Williams to complete and sign loan application Marshall second all voted in favor.
[bookmark: _GoBack]9.4 With much regret the selectmen had received a resignation from Mary Krygeris for her time as Supervisor of the Checklist. Mary has provided her keen knowledge for 13 years. The select board appreciates all her efforts and the commitment she has given to the town, she will be missed. Thank you, Mary Krygeris. 

10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 7,875.55 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 189,468.17 week of March 24, 2017. 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:
11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 8:01 pm and Williams second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse

















 





